
Year 5 Science

Dear Parent / Carer,

As part of your child’s education at Outwood Junior Academy Brumby, this half term we are 
studying the life cycle of humans as part of our ‘Animals including humans’ unit in science. In the 
week beginning Monday 25th April, we are going to focus on puberty. This will provide the 
opportunity for children to learn about the main physical and emotional changes that happen.

All topics covered in the sessions are specific and relevant to the age and development of children 
and much of the content is what is required by the National Curriculum for Science. Children will 
revisit and develop their learning in these areas.

As we are aware that this may be a sensitive area to some of you, we are notifying you now that 
your child will be focusing their learning in this area over the next few weeks. Any parent who may 
have questions and / or issues with their child participating in such sessions is strongly 
encouraged to come along and talk to your child’s class teacher about the content and delivery of 
the sessions. Alternatively, you may wish to make an appointment to speak to myself. 

Thank you for your cooperation.

Yours sincerely

Miss L Pike
Year 5 Phase Leader


